Dear Friends,

We are enjoying the fact that it is Spring. We will enjoy the days more when we get the warm weather that Spring promises. The lawn has some green grass, the little trees are beginning to bud, we have five little ducks on the small lake behind the house, and a white egret and two geese visit at times. We wish they would all take up permanent residence. Norvin anticipates getting into the gardening again as soon as the weather permits.

We have just enjoyed a couple of weeks with our Becky and Bill, visiting with us from Canada. They traveled by AmTrak this time. Bill retired this year from General Motors. Becky plans to continue this year working as a Florist in Canada. They recently spent a couple of months in Florida and really liked the nice climate.

Gracia sends her greetings. It is special to be next door to her and Zachary. Before we moved to Kansas, we had never lived near any of the children after they went away to college, so this is a great place for us to live.

Mindy comes home in May from New Tribes Institute to walk with her high school graduation class. She finished her studies in Rose Hill and has been in Wisconsin this winter. She loves it there, snow and all. We expect our granddaughter, Sarah and David, here for Mindy's graduation and also Jeffrey, and his wife, Sarah, will be home.

The Lord continues to bless the Mailbox Club Lessons. We have 148 enrolled now. I have a friend, Cheri, and sometimes, Sharon, who help catch me up once a week on grading and mailing lessons. We are pleased to have our Sunday School classes to teach, and Norvin supplies the pulpit when the Lord opens the door. We stay busy. We plan to complete our yearly reports for the IRS this month, and file for renewal of our Non-Profit Status which is up at the end of this year. Both of these jobs take concentrated book work, so "brethren pray for us." Please.

Thanks for all your communications and gifts to us. Whether your message comes by telephone, e-mail, regular mail or personally, we love to hear from you. The encouragement to keep on working for our Lord is very special to us.

A good verse for this month is "And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap if we faint not." Galatians 6:9.

Yours in Christ's Love,

Morvin and Betty Ja.

FREE Mailbox Club Lessons!

Exciting Bible Lessons for All Ages

Yes, I want to receive my first lesson from
The Mailbox Club, PO Box 37, Rose Hill, KS 67133

My age _____ If adult, check here ____ (This must be filled in so we know which lessons to send to you.)

Name: ______

Address:

THE MAILBOX CLUB
PO BOX 37
ROSE HILL KS 67133